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DECEMBER 2005
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Buon Natale:

The Christmas season is here!  Everything is so festive: parties, traditional foods, trimming the tree, the giving and receiving of gifts and time for celebration with family and friends.  Amid all the hustle and bustle, take time to reflect on the TRUE meaning of Christmas, thank God for all your blessings and remember those less fortunate.

A great time was had by all who attended the November auction.  We made about $250.00 for the lodge.  A special thanks to Paul Agosta for a terrific job as auctioneer.  

Santa and LaBefana will be making a visit to our Christmas party Dec. 10 so be sure to bring your children and grandchildren.  Call John Asiello (703 321 7840) with the child’s name, age and sex so Santa can have a gift for them.  Children (adults, also, if they so desire) are to bring a gift to place under the tree for patients at “Hospital for Sick Children”.  We will also have the “100 Club” drawing if all tickets are sold and will be collecting for “Adopt-A-Family”.  Our family consists of 1 adult and 5 children, ages 15, 14, 12, 4 and 1.  We will be providing gifts for each member plus food for Christmas dinner.  Please be generous in your giving.  If you cannot attend the meeting but would like to contribute, send your check made out to “Italian Heritage Lodge” to me by Dec. 15.  This is pot luck as usual.

You won’t want to miss the Jan. 14 roundtable discussion.  This is where we plan the programs for the upcoming year so we need your input.  We also have several “BIG” events coming up.  You bring the finger food and the lodge provides the wine.  Time permitting, we will play some cards.

The National Student Summit will take place at the Fairview Park Marriott Hotel on March 17-19.  This is open to Italian-American high school seniors and college freshmen and sophomores.  The main objective is to acquaint student participants with the goals and objectives of OSIA and to inspire them to learn more about their Italian language, culture and heritage.  The cost is $250.00 and is limited to the first 50 students.  The deadline is Feb. 20.  If you know of an interested student, I have applications.

To all, love, peace and joy.
Fraternally,
Dot
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE FORMED


John Asiello (703 321 7840), Josephine Nunnenkamp (703 476 4038) and Yolanda Pelosi (703 719 9365) comprise the nominating committee for  lodge officers for 2006.  The committee will announce the slate at the December lodge meeting and will take nominations from the floor at the January meeting.  If any officer  positions are contested, voting will take place at the February meeting and installation occurs in March.  Anyone wishing to run for office should call the nominating committee for consideration; do not call to nominate someone else.

FUTURE LODGE EVENTS

	Saturday Dec. 10
	Christmas party 
	with Santa and 
La Befana
	at KofC
	7PM

	Wednesday Dec. 14
	Council Meeting
	

	At The Saia’s
	6:30PM

	Saturday Jan 14
	Lodge Meeting
	Roundtable discussion

	at KofC
	7PM

	Saturday Feb 11
	Lodge Meeting

	Valentine’s Day
	at KofC
	7PM

	Wednesday Feb 15
	Council Meeting
	
	Fairfax Library
	7PM

	Sunday March 5
	Installation of Officers
	Brunch

	
	Time TBA

	Saturday April 8


	Lodge Meeting

	Anniversary Celebration
	at KofC
	7PM
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LODGE CHRISTMAS PARTY


As per Dot’s message on Page 1, the lodge will hold its annual Christmas party on Saturday, December 10 at 7:00 at the KofC Hall.  This is for children of all ages.  Join us for a potluck dinner and a visit from Santa and LaBefana.  If you are bringing children, it is important to call John Asiello (703 321 7840) and let him know their age and sex so Santa will know what kind of gift to get them.  Please wrap the gifts that you are bringing that are to be taken to the sick children.  So, bring yourself, a dish to share (hot food, salad, dessert or bread) and the lodge will supply beverages.  There will be the usual 50/50 raffle and “100 Club” ticket sales.


Ticket sales for the “100 Club” have been going slowly.  Remember that the proceeds go to support the programs and charitable works of the lodge.  The cost is $5.00 per ticket, only 100 are sold and you have a chance to win CASH: 1st prize is $100, 2nd prize $50 and 3rd, 4th, 5th and 6th prizes are $25 each.  Better yet, you don’t have to be present to win.  For additional information or to reserve your lucky number, call Herb Nunnenkamp at 703 476 4038.


The gifts brought for the sick children will be taken to the hospital on December 11 or 12.  Anyone interested in accompanying the gifts to the hospital should contact Joe Saia at 703 978 8499.  Children are especially welcome to help take these gifts to children less fortunate.

LaBEFANA


LaBefana will be making her usual appearance at the Christmas party on December 10.  Called “the good Christmas witch”, the rides in on her broom, assembles the children up front and tells them about herself.  In Italy, on the night before Epiphany, children hang stockings over the fireplace or leave their shoes by the doorway for LaBefana to fill with gifts.  Some children write notes and hide them in the chimney for her to find .  If the children are good, they receive candy, nuts, fruit and toys, but if they are bad, they find just a lump of coal.


The legend of LaBefana is that she was invited by the three “wise men” to join them as they searched for the baby Jesus.  She was so busy with her baking and housework that she could not leave.  She could never hope to catch up to them even though she could fly on her magical broomstick carrying gifts for the children.  It is said to this day that on the evening before Epiphany, she wanders in search of the holy child, visiting each home hoping to find Him inside. Instead, she leaves the gifts for other children.  LaBefana is portrayed as an old, ugly woman flying on a broomstick, but the children of Italy love her anyway.
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Jo Nunnenkamp has provided the following recipe for Strufoli, a popular Christmas specialty.  Buono Appetito!

Ingredients: 2 lbs. of flour, 10 eggs, 1 stick of butter or margarine (melted), 2 tsp vanilla, 2 tsp baking powder and 1 large jar of honey.

Recipe: Beat eggs in a large bowl.  Add vanilla and butter.  Put flour in another bowl.  Add eggs.  Knead dough until smooth – Let sit in bowl 10 mins. (cover with wax paper and/or towel).  When dough has risen, punch down, cut into ½ pieces – you can form balls and deep fry until golden brown.  Drain and form into a mound.  Cover with honey and sprinkle.

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Rosalie Ciccotelli
Dec. 1



Steven Lipton
Dec. 21

Jo Esposito

Dec. 5



Jean Hamilton
Dec. 24

Elizabeth Mignani
Dec. 6



August Taormina
Dec. 24
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Dec. 8



Paul Agosta

Dec. 25

Paul Savoca

Dec. 9



Robert Borgatti
Dec. 27

Eugene Rinzi

Dec. 16


Jo Nunnenkamp
Dec. 29

Palmer DeMeo
Dec. 19

ANNIVERSARIES

There are no lodge members with anniversaries in December.

BOWLING, ANYONE?


Now that there’s frost on the golf course, would you like to bowl with fellow lodge members?  If you would like to do so at least once, please contact IHL Sports Committee Chairman, Joe La Marca (703 475 6962, jlamarca@erols.com) and suggest a day of the week and time that would be convenient for you.

MEMBERSHIP (From Barbara Mancini, Membership Chair)

In an effort to correct member addresses, telephone numbers, e-mail addresses, birthdays, anniversaries and other necessary information, I recently sent out new forms asking everyone whose records were not updated to complete and return new ones.  It is necessary to have each member of the household submit separate forms.  Please give this matter your attention so that I can complete this project by the end of 2005.  

Those whose forms I have not received are:

Rosalie Alligood, Francis Bonsiero, Susan Bonsiero, Gloria Chernay, Jerry Di Cerbo, Julie Di Cerbo, Charles Gioglio, Mary Gioglio, Leo Grandinetti, Gloria Grandinetti,  Jean Hamilton, John Innello, Patricia Lopez, Josephine Lowe, Carl Malm, Camille Malm, Anthony Marasco, Corrinne Marasco, Alfred Michaelangelo, Rosalind Michaelangelo, Frank Marino, Neil Nappo, Kenneth Nunnenkamp, Giovanna Nunnenkamp, Paul Nunnenkamp, Yolanda Pelosi, Joseph Scavetti, Anna Scavetti, David Strong, Laura Strong,and Lee Ann Petta.

Please send the completed form to Barbara Grimaldi-Mancini, 8609 Antioch Circle, Vienna, Va.  22180.  I may be contacted at 703 645 0733.

The lodge wishes to extend condolences to Earl Jones and Linda Moran on the death of Earl’s mother.

DUES (From Jo Esposito, Financial Secretary)

I would like to thank the members who have promptly submitted their dues when they received their notice.  Please keep in mind that it benefits the lodge when you pay promptly because of postage costs.  Postage is scheduled to increase in early 2006.  I note on the outside of the envelope whether it is the 1st, 2nd or 3rd notice.  If I do not receive a response after the 3rd notice, I drop the membership 90 days after the end of the month dues are payable.  Thank you for your cooperation.

AMERICA’S GIFT TO HER ITALIAN-AMERICAN CHILDREN FOR THE HOLIDAY SEASON

From Omero Sabatini

In the lives of individuals, organizations and nations, there are defining moments when trends that have been unfolding slowly or even imperceptibly suddenly manifest themselves in a powerful event that everyone can easily grasp.  It is somewhat like looking at a bell tower clock.  The hands don’t seem to be moving, but after a while and under your own unsuspecting eyes, they mark a new hour, showing that they have moved after all.

If I may start out with a personal experience, one such defining moment in my life was when, about 20 years ago, while I was standing in a streetcar in Brussels, Belgium, a women in her 20s, and a total stranger to me, offered me her seat.  Somewhat startled, I looked at her and then said to myself, “Well, Omero, you have turned a page in your life.  This young lady’s kind act clearly and definitely shows that you are now an old man.”  So I said, “Merci, mademoiselle,” and sat down.

I will not tell you about other defining moments in my life but as with people and their organizations, so with their nation.  One defining moment in the lives of Americans of Italian extraction undoubtedly occurred 100 years ago with the creation of OSIA.  By starting OSIA, our ancestors sought to secure for themselves and all of us the blessings of American life.  In doing so they pledged themselves to be good, hard working and law abiding citizens of their adopted country.  The vast majority of them did just that, and to my mind at least, 100 years later another landmark event occurred: the nomination of Judge Samuel J. Alito to the U. S. Supreme Court.  With this act, America has at last embraced us unconditionally – and not just during this holiday season but forevermore.

And, of course, this gift from America has been obtained, or won, exactly because of the hard work of the vast majority of Italian-Americans, and is the reward for it – just as Santa Claus and La Befana reward the good children and not the bad ones.

To me Judge Alito’s nomination really marks the final act to put an end, once and for all, to past discrimination based on our national origin and religious affiliation.  Even if Judge Alito should not be confirmed by the Senate, his nomination is particularly important because his national origin and religion have not been given any consideration at all, as was the case with some past appointments to the Supreme Court.  With two “Italians” and five Catholics on the highest court in the land, nobody will ever again be able to put forth credibly the old arguments used to justify past prejudices.

As we all know, America is not yet totally unconcerned about national origin and is not yet totally color blind, but the wall of discrimination has tumbled down and the rubble is being cleared up as demonstrated by the nomination of Judge Alito and the recent appointments of General Peter Pace as Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff and of Admiral Edmund Giambastiani as one of its Vice Chairmen.

With this thought I wish you and your loved ones (voi e I vostri cari) Buon Natale e Buon Anno, and ask you to say a prayer for all our servicemen and women who are in harm’s way anywhere in the world and hope to see you at our December 10 Christmas party.
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CALLING ALL CRAFTERS

It’s time for you knitters and crocheters to get those needles out and get busy.  The children need blankets, especially preemies.  We’re still donating to Linus, and it’s getting cold!  Remember, preemies should be 22 by 22 close stitches. 

From Josephine Nunnenkamp










